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Annual General Meeting

3rd December 2018
CWA Band Room, Carrickfergus
Chairman
Boris Pinto

Attendees

Bill Caughey (President), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys, Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), David Leonard (Dungannon), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Allan Davison (VP/Third Carrickfergus)
Apologies

Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Ken Browne (Comber), Chris McGookin (CWA),
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Secretary’s Report

As Paul Kirk was absent from the meeting, no Secretary’s Report was presented.
Treasurer’s Report
Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report and accounts to 31st October. 
Chairman’s Report
Boris Pinto addressed the meeting. 

He offered a summary of the year’s events. The Solo & Ensemble contest was a success. He thanked Patricia Gibson for putting up the adjudicator. Then on to Fivemiletown where the adjudicator passed comment on the lack of trophies and noise levels in the venue. Boris advised that new trophies will be purchased. Boris thanked Tommy Barr for his efforts with the Spring Festival contest but noted the poor turnout in lower sections however numbers were better in senior and schools’ sections. Moving on the Festival of Brass, Boris thanked Michael Alcorn for his efforts in securing the venue.It was with regret that Boris then announced that he would not like to be considered for re-election as chairman due to personal reasons. He thanked Allan Davison, Stephen Kennedy, Paul Kirk and Amber MacLennan for there efforts and assistance. He noted that he was sad to be standing down but hoped to return in the future. Lastly, he thanked Bill Caughey for all his input as compere and BBL President, a great role model. 

At that point, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

Bill Caughey led the election of officers. 
Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Joe Jackson, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry, Ken Tweedie, David Dickson, Bill Clements, Allan Davison, Alan Hunter

Chairman 

Allan Davison 
Vice Chairman 

Nigel Brodison
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Jonathan Sharpe
Committee

Jeanette Morton
David Leonard
David Johnston
Amber MacLennan

Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, the meeting was brought to a close.
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